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TITLE:  SENIOR PROCUREMENT ADVISOR  GRADE: 413  
 
TITLE ABBREVIATION:  SR. PROCUREMENT ADVISOR EEO CODE:  2   CODE:   
 
FLSA CODE:  EX       REVIEWED DIR HUMAN RESOURCES:             DATE: 
                          
DIVISION: FINANCE                            DEPARTMENT: RISK, CONTRACTS AND PROCUREMENT SERVICES 
 
SUPVR’S TITLE:  PROCUREMENT MANAGER       APPRVD CEO/GM:           DATE: 
 
 
SUMMARY OF RESPONSIBILITIES: This class performs duties as a senior procurement professional in the acquisition 
of all goods and services supporting the organization’s operational and strategic needs. This position is responsible for 
independently determining appropriate procurement methodology utilizing formal or informal bidding for the acquisition of 
complex construction or repair projects or the procurement of supplies, materials and equipment necessary to sustain or 
enhance operations. Position is responsible for efficiently procuring items for internal purchaser’s requests utilizing strong 
and independent judgment regarding sourcing methodology, price, availability, quality and other specifications. Works 
directly with all departmental project managers from purchase concept to final delivery of the item or service; shall possess 
vast procurement procedural knowledge and the ability to work with all departments. Recommends strategic procurement 
methodologies and direction to ensure compliance with various procurement regulations and rules as well as providing 
analyses of alternatives.  Independently develops procurement options to streamline and maximize opportunities and savings. 
Works with project managers on more complex procurement actions to proactively determine specific needs, identify quality 
sources, analyze availability, review vendor past performance, evaluate product cost effectiveness, and recommend 
acceptable alternatives (if applicable). Must possess advanced knowledge of all aspects of contract administration; provides 
procedural guidance and direction  for all bid openings and ensures compliance. Responsible for ensuring a robust vendor 
base across all commodities developing and maintaining business relationships with key suppliers, evaluating supplier 
performance indicators and seeking innovative vendor strategies to deliver optimal solutions for procurement needs. 
Develops acquisition strategies to increase competition and leverage organization’s buying power in the marketplace.  
Provides formal/informal vendor/supplier feedback as necessary regarding deliverables. Provides guidance and assistance to 
Procurement Advisors on more complex procurement actions. Ensures that all respective contracts/service agreements are 
current and active. Reviews purchase requisitions/checking against the budget; completing purchase 
requisitions/orders/correspondence; preparing/maintaining files; demonstrate working knowledge of PWC financial systems 
as they relate to the procurement process. Operating under the general supervision of the Procurement Manager, work   is 
performed in accordance with established policies and procedures; using independent judgment in carrying out the details of 
the work. Performs related work as required. 
 
 
ESSENTIAL FUNCTIONS: 
 
1. Adheres to safety rules; operates and maintains assigned equipment safely/efficiently; no lost time accidents occur; 
 
2. Responds to customer’s (internal and/or external) concerns and complaints in a professional/timely manner; refers 

concerns/complaints to supervisor, when appropriate; maintains composure at all times; 
 
3. Assumes responsibility for personal productivity and quality of work; recognizes/communicates problems and 

suggests solutions to supervisor; 
 
4. Maintains 98%, or greater, attendance percentage average for four (4) quarters of performance review period; 
 
5. Carries out directions; follows through and completes assignments in acceptable time frames; applies technical and 

procedural know-how to get the job done in an acceptable manner; adjusts behavior for the effective use of time and 
resources; 
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6. Effectively supports co-workers in establishing and achieving objectives while showing courtesy and respect toward 

others; 
 
7. Assumes responsibility for managing personal time/schedules/deadlines; advises supervisor of any conflict which 

may inhibit departmental/unit/section obligations; observes established rules/policies;  
 
8. Communicates ideas/information for improving production/procedures/cost control; 
 
9. Coordinates time off/time away from work site with immediate supervisor to minimize disruptions to the 

unit/crew/section/department; 
 
10. Takes initiative to accomplish goals; demonstrates ability to learn on the job; maintains appropriate skills for the 

position. 
 
 
EQUIPMENT OPERATED:  Computer, camera, calculator, motor vehicle, communication and other equipment, as 
required. 
 
 
FULL PERFORMANCE KNOWLEDGE, SKILLS, AND ABILITIES: Thorough knowledge of the procurement role 
pertaining to utility construction and repair, purchasing/warehousing inventory methods/processes; thorough knowledge of  
supply management strategies and acquisition processes; sound understanding of utility materials, supplies and equipment; 
thorough knowledge of  modern purchasing methods/procedures; thorough knowledge of federal, state and local statutes, 
laws, rules and regulations  governing procurement/purchasing requirements on informal/formal bid process; good 
knowledge of safety rules/regulations/ procedures; skill in operating/using personal computers and applicable software; 
ability to perform mathematical computations with speed and accuracy; ability to communicate effectively orally and in 
writing; ability to develop and maintain effective working relationships with vendors, sales representatives, the general 
public, and all levels of PWC.  
 
MINIMUM QUALIFICATIONS:   (either) 
 
(A) Graduation from an accredited four (4) year college with a degree/certification in business, business management, 

supply chain management, business analytics, contracting or related field and a minimum of five (5) years of 
experience in large scale/high value independent utility purchasing or related field; OR 

 
(B) Graduation from a two (2) year accredited college or technical school with a degree/certification in business 

management, supply chain management, business analytics, contracting or related field  and a minimum of seven (7) 
years of progressively responsible fiscal or accounting experience  OR 

 
(C) Graduation from high school or possession of a high school equivalency diploma and a minimum of thirteen (13) 

years of experience as defined in (A) above; OR 
 
(D) An equivalent combination of education, training, and experience as defined in (A), and (B) above. 
 
 
SPECIAL REQUIREMENTS: Must possess/maintain a valid North Carolina Driver’s License.  Must possess and maintain 
the Certified Local Government Purchasing Officer Certificate. 
 
PHYSICAL REQUIREMENTS:  Must be able to perform the essential functions of the position. 
 
 
SAFETY HAZARDS:  Minimal. The worker is subject to inside/outside working conditions. 
 
 
PROTECTIVE EQUIPMENT:  As required in the Public Works Commission’s Safety Manual. 
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